In 1999, when the Hatfield Business Park and Salisbury Village were granted planning permission, one of the conditions involved the creation of Ellenbrook Country Park for the use and enjoyment of local residents. The developers, Arlington, were required, under the provision of Section 106 (a development tax), to pay £1 million into a Trust for the Park’s maintenance.

THIS MONEY HAS NEVER BEEN PAID - WITH NO DEMAND BEING MADE ON THE DEVELOPERS BY WELWYN HATFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL.

The sum was subject to indexation and now stands at about £2.4 million.

I see the consequences of these proposals if adopted as: 

· Loss of the open area previously designated as the Country Park
· Excessive concentration of housing development in the adjacent area
· Impact of increase in traffic from additional housing
· Increase in noise and air pollution from sand and gravel extraction
· Increase in heavy goods vehicles to transport the sand and gravel from site
· Potential contamination of our drinking water
· Reneging on the Section 106 commitment to create the Country Park

WHERE IS THE PARK THAT WAS PROMISED?  WHY HAS THE COUNCIL NOT PURSUED THIS?  WHY IS NOBODY ACCOUNTABLE FOR THIS LACK OF ACTION?

[bookmark: _GoBack]I object in the strongest possible way to this proposal, would like my objection recorded and request that the council pursues Arlington for the monies owed in order to establish the promised Country Park.
